
Bloomer Township 

Regular Meeting 

June 19, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM by Supervisor Dan Ryan at Bloomer Township Hall, 

9890 E. Carson City Rd, Carson City, MI.  Present for roll call were Sarah Todd, Colleen 

Schneider, Tara Chapko, Dan Ryan, Larry Hummel. 

 

Motion by Hummel, seconded by Chapko to accept the minutes of the May 15, 2017 regular 

meeting as presented.  Carried. 

 

Fire Department Report:  Mark Crawfis reported. 

 

Citizens Comments: Citizen drainage problems discussed. 

 

Clerks Report:  Sarah Todd 

Correspondence reviewed, received unclaimed property $1,016.68 from state, power plant noise 

study results. 

Motion by Chapko, seconded by Schneider to accept clerks report.  Carried. 

Motion by Hummel seconded by Chapko to pay bills totaling $16,094.01.  Carried. 

 

Treasurers Report:  Colleen Schneider 

Balance of $366,235.71 in general accounts after bills, meeting with assessor June 26, 2017 for 

Summer 2017 taxes that go out July 1. 

Motion by Todd seconded by Hummel to accept treasurers report.  Carried. 

 

Planning Commission:  Doug Proctor reported meeting May 22, 2017 with LandPlan, Planning 

Commission Board approved Master Plan draft, next regular meeting July 11, 2017. 

 

Zoning Administrator:  Duane Hagerman reported 3 permits. 

 

Cemetery Committee: Ray Everingham reported no activity. 

 

Unfinished Business:  
Motion by Ryan, seconded by Todd to approve the draft Master Plan dated March 20, 2017 to 

send to adjoining municipalities and other entities as required by law, then move forward with 

public hearing.  Carried. 

 

New Business: 

Motion by Ryan, seconded by Chapko to approve budget amendment of moving $100 from 

roads to township cleanup to balance.  Carried. 

 

Motion by Ryan, seconded by Hummel to have township lawyer review 30 year water/sewer 

agreement with the city of Carson City.  Carried. 

 

Township Boards signed MTA principles of governance. 



Discussed charges for opening/closing and foundations at cemetery. 

Motion by Chapko, seconded by Ryan to hold off on any changes in cemetery charges until 

further investigation.  Carried. 

 

Discussed Mount Hope Road.  The county plans on paving Mount Hope from Carson City to 

Fenwick Road later this year.  Depending on cost, discussed paying for paving of Mount Hope 

from Fenwick to Daily as a loan to the county to have the entire road completed this year. 

Motion by Ryan, seconded by Schneider to approach Montcalm County Road Commission with 

possibility of paving all of Mount Hope Road this year, with the township paying for the stretch 

between Fenwick and Daily roads as a loan to the county.  Carried. 

 

Announcements:  Montcalm MTA meeting June 20, 2017 at Six Lakes.  

 

Adjournment: 

Motion by Ryan, seconded by Chapko to adjourn.  Carried at 9:03 PM. 

 


